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REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO SENATE CONCURRENT 

RESOLUTION NO. 138 OF THE 2019 REGULAR SESSION 

   

 

 Senate Concurrent Resolution No. 138 of the 2019 Regular Session urged and requested 

the Louisiana State Law Institute to study and make recommendations relative to interviewing 

victims and witnesses of a crime, particularly with respect to the necessity of providing a clear and 

unambiguous notice to the victim or witness that the interview is being sought on behalf of the 

defense. In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute assigned the project to its Criminal Code 

and Code of Criminal Procedure Committee, which is comprised of members of the bench and 

bar, law professors, and representatives of other interest groups and operates under the direction 

of Judge Guy Holdridge as Acting Reporter. 

 

 The Law Institute generally discussed the problem raised in the resolution as well as more 

specific issues concerning interviewing crime victims and witnesses that arose in the context of 

legislation proposed during the 2019 Regular Session – namely, House Bill No. 131 by 

Representative Coussan. Members of the Committee and other stakeholders involved in 

negotiations concerning the proposed legislation provided additional information, explaining that 

the bill was intended to provide a sort of Miranda warning to victims and witnesses of crimes 

concerning their rights to refuse requests for interviews, particularly those made by the defendant’s 

attorney or that attorney’s employees. The Law Institute worked with stakeholders to determine 

whether a consensus with respect to these issues could be reached as well as whether misleading 

interactions with crime victims and witnesses has remained a problem in more recent years. 

 

After continued consideration and monitoring, it was determined that these issues are 

adequately addressed and no additional legislation is currently necessary. As a result, the Law 

Institute makes no recommendations with respect to interviewing victims and witnesses of a crime 

at this time. 




